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Translation Notice Page

La Oficina de Auditoria Interna del se compromete a brindar un acceso significativo
a los usuarios del informe. Para obtener adaptaciones, traducciones o informacion
adicional, contactenos por correo electrénico a ocia@clackamas.us o por teléfono al
503-742-5983.
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OPuC OKPY>XHOr0 BHYTPEHHEero ayamnTa CTpeMnTCa K NpeAoCcTaBleHNIo peasibHoro
A0CTyrna nosib3oBaTenisiM oTveTa. [ns yciyr no pasMeLleHnto 1 nepesogy, a Takxe
3a JONONIHNTENbHOW NHGOPMaLMel Bbl MOXeTe CBA3aTbCA C HAMU MO 3/1eKTPOHHON
noute ocia@clackamas.us nnu TenedoHy 503-742-5983.

van phong Kiém toan Néi bé Hat cam két cung cdp phuong tién phu hgp dé ngudi
dung ti€ép can bao cdo. PE biét thém thong tin vé, dich thuat, hodc cac thong tin khac,
vui long lién hé chung t6i qua email ocia@clackamas.us hoac sé dién thoai
503-742-5983.

YnpaBniHHA BHYTPILLHBOrO KOHTPOJIO OKPYrY rnparHe 3abe3neymnTii MOBHOLHHN
A0CTYN A0 3BiTy A/19 OCi6, AKi 3BepTatOTbCHA 3@ HUM. 3 MUTaHb LWOAO0 PO3MILLEHHS,
nepeknajis abo oTpUMaHHA J0AaTKOBOI iHpopmaLil, byab nacka, HanMWITb HaM Ha
efleKTPOHHY noLuTy ocia@clackamas.us abo 3aTtenedoHyriTe 3a HOMepPoOMm
503-742-5983.

The Office of County Internal Audit is
committed to providing meaningful access

to users of the report. For accommodations,
translations, or additional information, please
contact us via email at ocia@clackamas.us or
via phone at 503-742-5983.
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I. Executive Summary

All recommendations from the 2021 Elections Ballot Security Audit have been implemented

In 2021, the Office of County Internal Audit conducted an Elections Ballot Security Audit focusing on physical security and safeguarding
controls for ballot return envelopes during the May 18, 2021 Special District Election held in Clackamas County. Former County Clerk Sherry
Hall and the Elections Division team agreed with two of the four recommendations included in the September 2021 report.

After being elected Clackamas County Clerk in 2022, Clerk Catherine McMullen, issued a revised response, agreeing with all
recommendations, and requested an updated evaluation. The Office of County Internal Audit conducted the Status Update: Elections Ballot
Security Audit during the May 21, 2024 Primary Election held in Clackamas County, focusing on the implementation status of the four 2021
recommendations.

All four recommendations have been resolved. Detailed observations are included in this report.

Proactive Efforts

County Clerk Catherine McMullen and Elections Manager Justin Larsen, as the primary engagement contacts, have contributed their
time and effort to provide access to the information and data cited. These contributions significantly supported the completion of this
review. Collaborative efforts are vital to the county’s ability to successfully meet objectives, as well as identify, thoroughly analyze, and
appropriately respond to risks. We demonstrate our core values, SPIRIT, when we collectively and proactively identify steps to streamline
processes, strengthen controls, and mitigate risks.

Special thanks to County Clerk Catherine McMullen, Justin Larsen, Tiffany Clark, Qi Richmond, and the elections team for their contributions
and support for this engagement; Mark McBride and Dylan Blaylock with the Public & Government Affairs department for their assistance
in the report design, formatting, and conducting post-audit administrative tasks.
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